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CHAPTER TIMETABLE OF EVENTS

7 Nov 85 Thursday 7:30pm NOVEMBER BOARD MEETING at Union Station Room 208.
This is a one time switch for the location due to
the giant Open House at the Columbia Gorge Model RR
Club. Board meetings open to all members but only
11 people on the Board may vote & comment.

15 Nov 85  Friday 7:30pm NOVEMBER BUSINESS MEETING at the Portland General
Electric auditorium on SE 17 between Holgate & Powell.
Limited snacks due to our new location. We still are
to have a NEWSREEL of up to six recent rail slides
from you and a regular full program. Great way to
meet fellow trackwalkers and the like.

12 Dec 85 Thursday 7:30pm DECEMBER BOARD MEETING now back at the Columbia
Gorge Model Railroad Club clubhouse on N Russel at
N Vancouver. Board meetings open to all members.

20 Dec 85 Friday 7:30pm DECEMBER BUSINESS MEETING at the Portland General
Electric auditorium on SE 17 between Holgate & Powell.
each Saturday 12:30pm LUNCH on a no-host basis at the VILLAGE INN PANCAKE

HOUSE @ NE 10 and Broadway, across from Safeway. We
meet in a back room for fellowship and rail history.
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Q™ or SEPTEMBER  BUSINESS MINUTE S

The meeting was called to order by President Rich Carlson at 7:45 PM in
the Portland General Electric auditorium.

The minutes of the August meeting were approved as read.

Treasurer's report as of August 3lst: General Account $96,115.86
CDIC Account 34,075.42

Report from President Rich Carlson:

1) The neon sign lighting ceremoney at the Union Station came off well.
Due to no breakin period some of the letters on the sign are not working
reliably. These will be fixed next week.

2) A total of 28 cars were at the APPRCO convention. Twenty three of
the cars were open to the public on Saturday. A total of 950 to 1000
people went through the cars. Admissions totalling $2832 90 were col-
lected and were donated to the sign fund.

3) Car 3300 came back from the Toledo, OR celebration on a special S.P.
move the following Monday.

4) The Chapter has possession of the ex-Milwaukee superdome car which
was part of the Warsaw Express restaurant following removal from the
restaurant site. The Small Business Administration, which had repossesed
the restaurant, has sold the car to another party. The Chapter has filed
a lien against the car for recovery of expenses resulting from removel of
the car from the restaurant site. A good turnout of Chapter members
helped with work on the car.

5) Proposals for a Portland convention center may include use of the
Union Station in one way that would eliminate station use of the building.
Rich suggested that members consider individually supporting saving the
station as it presently is.

OLD BUSINESS

1 -

By Law Changes: By law committee Chairman Jack Pfeifer referred members
to the proposed by law changes published in The Trainmaster. The changes
will be voted on as provided in the Chapter by laws.

Expo '86: Rich Carlson reported that the State of Oregon Expo '86 Com—
mittee is still trying to arrange for money to operate a train to the fair.

Spokane Trip: Mary Lou Weaver reported that the Spokane trip was very suc-
cessful. The trip was sold out well in advance with over 700 passengers

on the train. We were unable to use the old SP&S line from Pasco to Spo-
kane due to a mixup in dispatching. Chapter member Jim Abney donated his
pay as ‘engineer of the train for the first segment of the trip through per-
mission given by the Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers. The pins for the
trip did not arrive on time and were not available for sale on the trip.

Chapter Activities Surwey: Mary Lou Weaver reported that a survey on Chapter
activities 1s being sent to all members via first class mail. She asked
that everyone give careful thought to their answers and return the survey

by the October deadline noted on the survey.

Locomotives at The Oaks Park: Rich Carlson advised that the Pacific
Railroad Preservyation Assn. has approached the City of Portland asking

that it be designated the official custodian of locomotives SP&S 700
and UP 3203 which are located at The Oaks Park. The City has asked
Rich to the determine the Chapter's feelings about the request. Esther
Rosu moved that the Chapter support P.R.P.A. and its efforts. Seconded
by Mary Lou Weaver. Motion passed. MORE. ~>
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Maoeting Location: Rich Carlson reported that the Chapter can no longer
use the Union Pacific Clubhouse for its meetimgs because the building has
been condemned. The Chapter will meet again at the P.G.E. auditorium on
Oct. 18 and may be able to use it permanently. Rich asked for other
location suggestions.

Pins for Spokane Excursion: Doug Auburg repoxrted that the pins for the
Spokane excursion did not arrive until the Wednesday after the trip. The
pins will be on sale tonight for $4.00 each.

Swap Meet in Vancouver: Doug Auburg asked for help to man the Chapter's
table at the swap meet in Vancouver tomorrow. Hours are 10 to 4.

Ed Immel reported that Walt Disney Studios may make a movie in Oregon
using locomotive 4449 and Chapter car #3300. More details later as they
develope.

Chapter National Director John Holloway reported on the NRHS national
convention and board meeting. The NRHS now has a world headquarters
office. Long range planning was discussed. More communication between
the national and the chapters is planned. Attendance at the convention
was 917.

A total of 70 members and guests attended the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9 PM. Respectfully submitted,

000000 oo %/z/é /dﬁﬂ(?

Chuck Storz, Secretary

OM o SEPTEMBER BOARD MINJUTES

The meeting was called to orxder by President Rich Carlson at 7:35 PM.
The minutes of the board meeting of August 8 were approved as read.

Treasurer Vija Keeler reported the following balances as of August 31, 1985:
General account $96,115.86 '
CDIC account $34,075.42.

President Rich Carlson reported on the following items:

1.) The Union Station neon sign is ready to light. A letter was finally
recelved from Amtrak approving the power meter arrangement for the sign.

On Sept. 20th a VIP reception will be held at Union Station on cars Mt.
Hood and 3300 from 6:30 to 7:20 PM with the official sign lighting cere-
mony to begin at 7:30 PM.

2.) The AAPRCO convention i1s underway and a number of cars are already here.
3.) The Chapter has received a letter about the possible use of locomotive
4449 by Walt Disney Productions. More details will follow later.

4.) The display in the Chapter's car #3300 at the Toledo celebration was
well received. About 1000 people went through the display.

5.) Painting of the Union Station train sheds by Chapter volunteers was
completed by Labor Day weekend.

6.) Rich stated that he has begun contacting Chapter members about working
on The Trainmaster.

Concessions Committee: Doug Auburg advised that he and Fred Dorsett will
be selling merchandise on the Spokane trip. A table has been reserved for
the Chapter at the Vancouver, WA swapmeet on Sat., Sept. 28. Doug suggested

selling at the private car convention. Rich Carlson said that this is not
approoriatre.
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Rolling Stock Committee: Bob Hoffman reported: 1) Car Mt. Hood went to
Pendleton last weekend on a charter. Repainting of the car into G.N. Empire
Builder colors was completed this week at Gunderson, Inc. 2) Car 3300 has
been cleaned inside and out. It moved today to the Union Station for the
AAPRCO convention. 3) The Santa Inez' roof has been scraped and sealed.

4) The SP&S mail storage car has been cleaned out. The roof and floor of
the car both need work. The car is not in as good condition as was reported
before it arrived. The car's running gear and trucks are in good condition.
5) Work on the S.P. flanger 1s being planned by Kerrigan Gray. 6) Coach
#5604 1s having it's number changed to #6200. The car i1s in good condition.
Hardware is needed for the doors and vestibule. The Amtrak paint on the car
is being removed by Dave Stimac. Dave has obtained an estimate of about $865
to overhaul the car's brake system. Stainless steel sinks and batteries are
being obtained for the car. Bob reported that he has been approached by
several parties wanting to lease the car. He recommended spending $1000

for running gear work on car 6200. Moved by Chuck Storz, seconded by John
Holloway to spend $1000 for running gear work on car #6200. Motion passed.

Excursion Committee: Mary Lou Weaver reported that the Spokane excursion

is sold out. Al Viewig asked that an analysis be made of the trip's finances
after it 1s over,

Finance Committee: John von Gaertner reported that the Chapter's fixed
expenses are now between $2000 and $2500 a month. A track lease with the
S.P. will add about $500 a month. John reported that the Chapter has

been audited by Liberty Northwest regarding workman's compensation cover-
age furnished for the New Orleans excursion. Rich Carlson produced an
invoice from Liberty Northwest for over $3000 which is evidently additional
billing for workman's comp. coverage. John will call Liberty and try to
negotiate the amount down.

Museum Committee: Terry Parker reported that the committee is working
on a proposal to generate outside interest in a museum, possibly using

the Mt. Hood for a public relations trip. The committee will present a
specific proposal later.

Publications Committee: Dave Van Sickle reported that Marilyn Rehm has
figured that, as an optional choice for members, The Trainmaster
could be sent by first class mail for an extra $5.00 a year.

Hominating Committee: Chairman Dave Van Sickle advised that the committee
needs nominations from the membership for 1986 officers and directors.

Expo '86: Rich Carlson reported that the State of Oregon still does not
definitely have the money to operate a train to Expo '86. The operation
of the 4449 is very much in doubt at this point. More money is to be
requested at the November meeting of the emergency board.

Mt. Hood Brochure: Rich Carlson stated that a brochure on the Chapter's
car Mt. Hood is needed so that marketing conditions and rental costs can
be readily given to potential users. Rich said that he has the impression
that the Chapter 1s leasing the car for too little. Mary Lou Weaver ad-
vised that Ed Immel has put together a temporary brochure for this weekend.
Rich Carlson charged the rolling stock, excursion and publication commit-
tees with the task of putting together a brochure on the Mt. Hood on a
rush basis. Al Viewig asked for a report on the figures for the Mt.

Hood lease to Pendleton at the next board meeting.

Louisiana World's Fair Daylight Commission Report: Rich Carlson reminded
the board that the Chapter has a standing request from Brad Miller for a
copy of the commission's report. He asked Marilyn Rehm to run 12 copies
of the report and send them to the board when preparation of the report

1s completed. MORE —*
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Rich Carlson displayed the master artwork for the new Chapter stationery
for the board to examine. '

Union Station Train Shed Faimting: Rich Carlson reported to the board
that Mike Ackley has billed approximately $6500 for painting the Union
Station sheds. This $777.10 over the amount budgeted. The Portland
Terminal RR. Co. will take the extra paint which will reduce the overage
to $531. Rich proposed that the Chapter absorb $500 of that amount. Al
Viewig moved that the Chapter absorbe the $500 insurance premium which
was to be billed to the Portland Terminal RR. Co., the amount to be taken
out of the miscellaneous item in the budget. Motion passed.

Chapter Membership Survey: Mary Lou Weaver passed out copies of the final
version of the membership survey to the board for its approval. She said
that input had been received for séveral committees. Mary Lou said that
she wants to mall the survey by the last week in September. The board
made a few changes but generally approved the survey as presented.

Toledo Display Materials: Moved by John Holloway, seconded by Mary Lou
Weaver to buy from the Oregon Historical Socilety .for $100 the display
poats and frames used in car 3300 for the Toledo display. Motion passed.

Brooklyn Yard Track Rental: Rich Carlson reported that he has asked S.P.
if we can sublet some of the track we will rent and the S.P. said no.
Rich also questioned the need for all 1350 feet of track that the S.P.
proposes to lease to the Chapter. After discussion the board agreed that
Rich should ask the S.P. for a lease for all five tracks.

Roger Peck Claim and Chapter Merchandise: Rich Carlson reported the re-
celpt of a letter from Roger Peck advising that he has Chapter merchandise
from the New Orleans trip and claiming that the Chapter still owes him (Peck)
$4,714 for expenses from that trip. The merchandise is inventory that some-
how ended up in Pecks possession after the trip. The consensus of the board
was that a physical inventory of the merchandise is needed before any

action is taken. Moved by Fred Dorsett, seconded by Mary Lou Weaver, that
the Chapter send Larry Hodson to see Roger Peck and inventory the merchan-
dise. Motion passed.

Chapter Typewriter: Mary Lou Weaver reported that the Chapter's type-
writer 1s still not operating reliably. John Holloway will check again
with the vendor.

Meeting Location: Rich Carlson advised the board that the Union Pacific
Clubhouse has been condemned and can no longer be used for Chapter meetings.
The September meeting will be at the PGE auditorium on S.E. 17th Ave. A
new permanent meeting place 1s needed. The Lloyd Center auditorium was
suggested.

Jack Pfeifer asked that a question be added to the survey about the date

of the Chapter's annual banquet. Jack sald that he feels that the January
date and the recent past location are not satisfactory. Rich Carlson asked
Mary Lou Weaver to add a question about the banquet to the survey.

Present: Board: Keeler, Holloway, Storz, Carlson, Dorsett, Viewig, Pfeifer,
Slover, Weaver. Members: Rodabaugh, Hoffman, von Gaertner, Auburg, Van
Sickle, Parker, Hammersly, Rehm, Hodson, McMillan, Dorland, Brewer, Richard

Gray. Respect:fully submitted,

Adjourned at 11 PM. M ,{{ﬁ}(
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OCTORZER BUSINESS MINUTES
I8 oc 85

The meeting was called to order by President Rich Carlson at 8 PM in the
Portland General Electric Co. auditorium.

The minutes of the September meeting were approved as read.

Treasurer Vija Keeler reported the following balances as of 9/30/85:
General Account $76,858.81
CDIC Account 34,275.10.

Report from President Rich Carlson:

1) The neon signs on the Union Station tower are working well after more
repairs to the electrical equipment.

2) The superdome car which was removed from the east side restaurant
site by Chapter members has been purchased by parties from Seattle. The
Chapter will make about $7,000 for its efforts in moving the car.

1986 Chapter Budget: President Rich Carlson read the figures from the
proposed balanced 1986 balanced budget for the Chapter. The Chapter's
fixed overhead is now running $2000 to $2500 a month. Dues cover only
about one quarter of the fixed costs. The total for the projected 1986
budget is $457,700. A vote on its adoption will be taken in December.

Nominations for 1986 Chapter Officers: The committee has nominated the
following for Chapter officers and directors for 1986: President: Rich
Carlson and Mary Lou Weaver; Vice President: Doug Auburg, Randy Nelson
and Terry Parker; Secretary: Marilyn Rehm and Chuck Storz; Treasurer:
Kyrian Gray, Roger Phillips and John von Gaertner; National Director:
Bob Hoffman and John Holloway; Chapter Director (two to be elected):
Kerrigan Gray, Larry Miller, Dave Van Sickle and Pat Tracy. Nominations
were closed after there were no nominations from the floor. :

Proposed By Law Changes: President Rich Carlson advised that the Chapter
board has recommended adoption of all nine changes proposed by the by law
revision committee. The details of the changes have been published twice
in The Trainmaster. Mary Lou Weaver questioned change #14 which sets

up public relations as a standing committee. She was concerned that too
many members would be involved with the media since five is the minimum
number on a standing committee. Others felt that with proper leadership
of the committee this should not be a problem. Lee Jackson moved, se-
conded by Gary Zenk, to approve all fourteen changes as proposed. Motion
passed.

Union Station and Domed Stadium Plan: Rich Carlson advised that one plan
for a domed stadium called for conversion of the Union Station into a
reception center for the stadium. Rich asked the membership to become
informed about this proposal. Terry Parker moved, seconded by Marilyn
Rehm, that the Chapter president appoint, with the advice and consent

of the board, an official representative to any advisory committee formed
by the city on this proposal. Motion passed. Connie McCready suggested
sending a letter to the mayor advising that the Chapter has a representa-
tive to serve on any task force or committee working on a domed stadium,

The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 PM. Attendance: .

Respectfully submitted, Chuck Storz, Secretary M%
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oM of OCTORSR BOARD MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by President Rich Carlson at 7:45 PM.
The minutes of the board meeting of Sept. 19 wexre approved as read.

Treasurer Vija Keeler reported the following balances as of 9/30/85:
General account $76,858.81
CDIC account 34,275.10.

President Rich Carlson reported on the following:

1. He has written to the S.P. for the lease on the tracks in Brooklyn
ard.

g. Repairs have been made to the neon sign on the Union Station to
improve its reliability.

3. AAPRCO donated the proceeds (approx. $2800) from the private car
tours to the station sign fund.

4. Walt Disney Productions Filming: Some filming is to be scheduled
in the Oregon desert country. Disney wants changes to car 3300 for use
in the film. The 4449 has been moved to Eugene for work which will save
the Chapter money. Rich will ask for a payment in advance from Disney
to cover what the Chapter will contribute to the Disney production.

Rich stated that he is concerned that the locomotive was moved without
formal notification to the Chapter which 1s 1its official custodian.

5. In a letter dated 10/10/85 the S.P. wrote that it is considering
donating the two cars we traded to the S.P. for the Santa Inez back

to the Chapter. Nothing final on this.

6. Vancouver Museum: Doug Auburg reported that the Vancouver museum
committee has decided emphasize the SP&S, other Hill lines and logging.
Vancouver city officials are very much behind the project.

7. Rich advised that apparently Amtrak failed to notify the B.N. that
our excursion was to run over SP&S tracks from Pasco to Spokane.-

Saving Clackamas Depot: Harriet Jorgenson, representing the Clackamas
Heritage and Preservation Socilety told the board that the S.P. Clackamas
depot has been donated to the society by the private party owning it.

Now the depot must be moved. The state of Oregon has donated 25 acres of
land from Camp Withycombe on which to relocate the depot as part of a
museum project. Donations are needed to finance the moving of the
station with a total of $7900 needed for the move. John Holloway moved,

seconded by Vija Keeler, to donate $250 and assist with the project.
Motion passed.

Concessions Committee: Doug Auburg reported that about $150 worth of
merchandise was sold at the Vancouver swap meet. A list of available
merchandise is being mailed to all registrants at the AAPRCO convention.

Membership Committee: Connie McCready advised that an orientation meeting
for new members will be held on Nov. 11 at 7:30 PM in the Union Station
lobby. Committee chairmen will explain Chapter operation and a tour of
the Chapter's rolling stock will be offered on the following weekend.
Connie will get estimates on the cost of a 1986 edition of the Chapter
membership directory which will close as of 3/31/86.

Library Committee: Dale Hammersly reported that computer cataloging
of the contents of the library is continuing. More shelving is urgently
needed. Lee Jackson has offered to donate his labor to build shelves.
Dale asked for $1280 from the library budget for shelving. Moved by
Al Viewig, seconded by Vija Keeler, to authorize $1280 from the library
budget for shelving. Motion passed.

y s g MORE >
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Folling Stock Committee: Carl Rodabuagh reported: 1) A settlement of
$10,500 has been negotiated with Alaska Tour Service in connection with
the Chapter's work on moving the Warsaw Express dome car. 2) A value of
$133,000 has been placed on the Chapter's equipment for insurance pur-
poses. 3) The rolling stock committee 1s asking for a budget of $44,500
for 1986. 4) At a meeting of the committee Ed Immel advised that the
standard rate for renting cars for movie purposes is $200 a day or $2500
a month. Disney wants the bedroom removed and the baggage racks put
back in car 3300.

Excursion Committee: Mary Lou Weaver advised the board that the excursion
committee has recommended refunding $6 a person to passengers staying at
the Lincoln Center 1in Spokane because of complaints about the accomadations.
Moved by Mary Lou Weaver, seconded by John Holloway, to authorize $414 for
refunds to people who stayed at the Lincoln Center. Motion passed. Mary
Lou reported that the Chapter has asked Amtrak for three excursion dates
for 1986. Moved by John Holloway, seconded by Vija Keeler, to include
actual excursion brochures or other enclosures with The Trainmaster

rather than cut and paste them as a page of The Trainmaster, and to have

a notice in that issue of the TM that the item is enclosed. Motion passed.

Activities Committee: Jim Whaley reported that the Activities Committee has
asked for a budget of $4000 for 1986 based on this year's experience.

Jim said that he favors January for the Chapter banquet due to the need

to introduce the new Chapter officers at the beginning of the year.

Annual Swap Meet: Terry Parker proposed changing the swap meet admission
to $1.50 for adults with kids to get in free and that tables cost $10.00
each. He asked for the board's feeling on his proposals. The board
agreed informally.

Terry Parker reported that, for the record, Richard Gray has one complete
and one partial lighting fixture from the Santa Inez to use as patterns
to cast replacement parts for the fixtures.

Terry Parker questioned that negotiations for changes to car 3300 requested
by Walt Disney Productions were not handled by an official representative of
the Chapter. Terry stated that the proposed changes are the same as

those proposed by others in the Chapter over a year ago.

Chapter Election Procedures: Marilyn Rehm proposed the following procedures
for Chapter elections: 1) That a voter's pamphlet be issued instead of
candidates photos and statements appearing in The Trainmaster and that the
pamphlet be sent only to members but with the November Trainmaster;

2) That an elections committee be appointed to count the ballots; and 3)
That a unique color of paper be used for the ballots. The board agreed

that the suggestions be put into effect.

Expo '86: Rich Carlson had nothing new to report. Al Viewig reported
that he had heard that the State of Oregon committee 1s asking for
donations from the public.

Louisiana World's Fair Daylight Commission Report: Marilyn Rehm gave
Rich Carlson five official, numbered, copies of the commission's report.
The board requested that more copies be run so that all board members
have a copy. The board decided that copies will cost $5.00 postpaid
and that several copies will be placed in the Chapter library for use

by the membership. mogi s
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New Statlonery: Rich Carlson reported that he has ordered letterheads,
envelops, cards and memorandum sheetswith the new artwork at a total
cost of $844.

Survey: Mary Lou Weaver reported that the Chapter membership survey is
now being mailed to the membership. Replies must be back by Oct. 23rd
to be considered.

Superdome Car Lien: Rich Carlson asked Al Viewig if the amount of the
lien on the restaurant dome car has been paid. Al said that he has not
checked on the status of the lien. Rich stated that the Chapter should
have the money in hand before paying the expenses involved.

Roger Peck Claim and Merchandise: Rich Carlson reported that Roger Peck
has not been available and that there is nothing new to report.

Meeting Location: Rich Carlson advised that the membership meeting will
be at the PGE auditorium this month and that we may be able to use the
PGE location on a permanent basis. The board also requested that Rich
check on the Lloyd Center auditorium as another possibility.

The November board meeting will be in Room 208 of the Union Station.

Al Viewig asked for a report on the Mt. Hood/Pendleton rental. Vija Keeler
had left and Mary Lou Weaver did not have the information.

Walt Disney Productions Situation: Rich Carlson stated that the results
of negotiations and formal arrangements with Walt Disney Productions
must be in writing. He asked Carl Rodabaugh to report to him on
arrangements regarding car 3300.

Future of Union Station: Rich Carlson stated that he feels that the
station should continue in use as a depot and that the Chapter should
work to that end. This 1s in light of the recent proposal that a domed
stadium be built north of the station and that the station itself be
converted into a facility to augment the dome.

Harry Harvey: Mary Lou Weaver reported that Harry Harvey died yesterday.
She suggested that the Chapter do something in his memory. Also, Rich
Carlson will ask George Burton to write something on Harry for the next
Trainmaster.

No Smoking in Room l: After discussion, Al McCready moved, seconded by
Al Viewig, that the board enforce the no smoking rule in Room 1. Motion
passed.

Present: Board: Carlson, Storz, McCready, Holloway, Keeler, Slover,
Weaver, Viewig. Members: Whaley, Brewer, Hodson, Rodabaugh, Hammersly,
Connie McCready, Parker, Auburg, Rehm.

Meeting adjourned at 11:08 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Chuck Storz
Secretary
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The President's Page by Rich Carlson

As the fall wind and rains begin, upcoming events and summer memories are more
fun to think about. We remain optimistic that 4449 will run to EXPO 86 in Vancouver,
B.C. Virtually everyone would Tike to see it steamed up. The major hurdle as always
is money, up-front money. Further complicating things is BN's policy of not permit-
ting steam locomotives to operate over its tracks, and it appears unlikely there will
be any shift on this prior to Steamexpo, which is set for May 23-June 2, 1986. Thus,
if the engine is to run, it would likely travel on UP tracks via the Gorge, Hinkle,
Spokane and Eastport, Idaho, thence by CP to Vancouver. This would about triple the
mileage required, and increase costs of operation proportionately. It looks more and
more that a combination of significant private donations and excursion revenues would
be needed to make it happen. The prospect of public moneys is very slim.

We learned a lot from the LWFD Commission report, and one of the important findings
is that sufficient time for advance planning and marketing must be allowed. Time to do
publicity and advertising is necessary if the requisite seats are to be sold. With
time fast running out and myriad details left unsettied, we'll have to see what develops.

I received a nice letter from Paul L. DeVerter II, outgoing president of AAPRCO,
thanking us for all we did to help them with their Portland convention. He expressly
asked me to thank all of the chapter members who helped with the neon, the painting
and the open house event. He thought our doing all this and running the excursion as
well was unbelievable.

Meg Dicken of SP, who works in Bob Melbo's office, is on the editorial staff of
the Scanner, the Oregon Division employee publication. She needs pictures for the
next issue of private varnish taken during the AAPRCO event. If anyone took black-
and-white photographs and would Tike to see them published, please call her during
working hours at 228-8181. It would be most appreciated by all.

The "Philadelphia Star," the last private car remaining here from the AAPRCO Con-
vention, left Portland at the rear of #11, the southbound Coast Starlight, on October
17. Headed for Oakland, and thence east, a small group of passengers waved goodbye
from the car's open platform as they departed on a beautiful fall afternoon.

When the Mount Hood was in regular service, it featured an illuminated tail sign
that said, "S.P. & S. Ry. - Empire Builder." You can see where the mounting brackets
were on the Tounge end of the car. I would like to see a replica made, so if anyone
knows anything about it --dare we hope that the original is somewhere still around?--
please call or write. It was square in shape, but whether it was
in colors is impossible to tell, as the only illustration we have
is black and white. I don't know whether it will reproduce but I
am leaving space here for a copy of the illustration. The signs
were on both the Mount Hood and Mount St. Helens (600 and 607.)

Sad news arrived last month that two of our long time members SEsS Ry
have passed on: Harry S. Harvey, who just one year ago received Emplre
his 25-year NRHS pin, and Dave "Pappy" Davison, who had retired Bullder -
to Nevada after his many years with Union Pacific. One of my most s
vivid memories of Pappy is his pulling up an overstuffed Tounge
chair to the front row at the monthly meeting at the UP Albina
clubhouse. Both men contributed much to the chapter and rail-
roading generally, and we shall miss them.

Finally, we keep having transformer and other troubles with the neon signs, but
we keep fixing them and hopefully they'11 finally settle down and behave. George
Burton is getting a timer that will allow operation in the evening and mornings both.
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Columbia Gorge Model Railroad Club
3 BIG WEEKENDS

November 9-10, 16-17, 23-24 12 noon to 6 p.m.

Admission: Adults - $1.50, Children (under 12) 75¢
Come see the construction progress
on our new 60" x 70" HO Layout
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BUS LINES STOPP AT RUSSELL: KE BACADWAY
#4 - Fessenden . ML WEIDLER
#41 - Fremont
#55 - Mocks Crest
#70 - 12th Ave.

2505 N. Vancouver ® Portland, Oregon
For more information CALL: (503) 28-TRAIN
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EXCURSION  COMMITTEE

REPORT

The Spokane Excursion report was postponed until mid-November since
we were not billed for some trip expenses until October.
Our next project is to update and revise as necessary our Mt. Hood

leasing policy.

This will be done with the help of the Rolling Stock

Committee. We have commitments to lease the Hood on November 17, December

1, 8, and 20-22 (schedule is always posted in Room 1), therefore, any

recommended changes would not take place until January, 1986.
The Mt. Hood leasing subcommittee (2 members Excursion, 2 members

Ro11ing Stock) will meet in November.

The Excursion Committee will not

meet until December unless we receive a reply from Amtrak regarding our

calendar requests for 1986.

time and place for December meeting, please contact Mary Lou.

The following is a list of the Chapter owned equipment that pertains to wheels

If you are not on the committee and need

...submitted by Mary Lou Weaver, Chairperson

00000000

ROLLING STOCK COMMITTEE REPORT

or axels, rubber or steel:

NAME

PNWC 600 - Mt Hood

DESCRIPTION

sleeper lounge

PNWC 3300- Miln Gilespie

PNWC 6200

PNWC  Santa Inez
PNWC 55

PNWC 76

PNWC

PNWC

PNWC

PNWC

coach baggage

coach

sleeper solarium

SP&S Mail Storage

SP&S baggage dorm

spreader - SP

flanger - SP

speeder - NP Fairmont
tender-water car
tender-aux

narrow-gage motor switcher
narrow-gage motor switcher
narrow-gage motor swithcer
narrow-gage line car
highway trailer -24' van
highway trialer -24' van
HP-2000 psi pressure washer

/s/ BOB HOFFMAN,

LOCATION

Brooklyn Yard

Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Trolley Park

Trolley Park

Trolley Park

Trolley Park

Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard
Brooklyn Yard

VALUE

$75,000

22,500
15,000
15,000
3,000
5,000
4,000
2,000
1,000
5,000
100
1,000
1,000
1,000
250
1,000
1,000
2,000

Chairman
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LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT

The next Library Committee Meeting will be Tuesday, November 12th, at 7:30pm,
in Room ONE of Union Station.

Member Jim Loomis continues his work on creating a computer 1ist of our books.

Member Lee Jackson is building some much needed shelves that will be used to
help organize some of our materials that will be stored in Room 1-A.

My sincere thanks to these two hard working members, as well as the rest of
the committee.

Soon, we hope to start going through the many boxes of material to find out
exactly what we have, organize it and report to the Chapter so everyone can
utilize our “"possessions."

Member Mr. Harold Rice has donated a box of assorted magazine to the Chapter.
Thank you, Harold.

By the way, if anyone donates material to the Chapter and requires a receipt
or letter for tax purposes, please let me know. You may reach me at home in
the evening, 639-4987, i b ,

e evening 4987, or at work, 648-8588. o/ pa) ¢ HAMMERSLY, Chairman

Library Committee
0000000 Y

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

The "GETTING TO KNOW YOU" New Member Special Meeting is planned for 11 November
at 7:30pm down at Union Station. Committee Chairmen will briefly describe their
activities, answer your questions, and ask for your suggestions. Our President
names the committee members at the first of each year and this should help you
decide where you would like to participate.

Candidates for Chapter office are invited to dazzle you with their rhetoric
for a maximum of one minute each, and they will answer your questions.

We will show you how to find rooms ONE and ONE-A, and announce a tour of the
chapter's rolling stock for a later time that will be led by our intrepid Bob
Hoffman, the Rolling Stock Chairman. The tour will be limited to the November
11th attendees.

WHO IS ELIGIBLE TO COME? If you feel like a new member, you qualify. If you
need encouragement, call CONNIE McCREADY. See you there.

We welcome our latest (or newest) new members:

MARTIN ROY BANKUS NANCY BROWN CLAYTON F BROWN
CHARLES E DITLEFSEN RICHARD B ERICKSON GEORGE P HEPPES
SUSAN LITTLE DAREL MACK DIANA MACK

CLIFFORD MOON LARRY MORRIS MARY MORRIS

JOHN HENRY McAVDY RONALD SEABERG RICHARD SHEA

L L STUB STEWART BARBARA SWEENEY THOMAS A WILSON
MAJORIE WILSON JULIA DECKER MICHAEL GRICE

RALPH HALLOCK ELLIOTT HIGGINS RICHARD KOHL

MILLIE PRATT SHANNON PRATT PETER RODABAUGH
JACK RUBECK G A HUMAN HOWARD WOODWORTH
MARY SWANSON /s/ CONNIE McCREADY, Chairman

Membership & Hospitality Committee
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VANCOUVER OR BUST! 1 1 1 9
Expo 86 continues to make railfan news.

The latest news flash was given verbally
to your Editor at the unlikely location of IN FO

Groff's Grove, PA.: SP L-8-L #uLL9 IS

going to Expo 86, despite the EN ban, by

way of Spokane! Apparently the return

trip (only?) will be open to the public, REPRINTED FROM =

enabling '"mileage freaks" to traverse

freight-only routes like Golden to Cran-

brook, BC; Cranbrook to Spokane via the The

Spokane Intermational R.R.; and Spokane

to Hinkle via U.P. TRAI N
How 4id this data get exchanged at

Groff's Grove? Your Editor bumped into s H E E T

Ed Immel of Pac. N.W.Chapter in a photo

run-by line there, and he volunteered the ISSN 0041-0845

info! See "Convention Report" elsewhere

in this issue as to why we were both there.

Also, Jack Anderson of Mt.Rainier Scenie OFFICIAL
Ry. reports Heisler #91 may go to Expo 86, PUBLICATION
if it can be taken on the U.P.-Foss Tug
carfloat from Seattle to Squamish. Getting OoF

from Mineral Shops to Seattle does not

involve any BN trackage! It's Mt. Rainier . TACOMA C hﬂPfer NRHS
Scenic trackage rights over Chehalis West- PO BOX 340 TACOMA WA 98401-034
ern Ry. from Mineral To Tacoma, then U.P.

(ex-Milw.) Tacoma to Seattle.
Editor: ART HAMILTON SEPTEMBER 198:

ooOO0Doo

WHO CAN You TRUST

"= Newsletter of The North Alabama Railroad Ciub

RIPRINTED FRoO

CLUB FILES SUIT TO After exhausting every possible means to convince the
REGAIN ITS MATERIAL City of Huntsville to release club material that had
been wrongfully appropriated by the Huntsville Depot
Board and the Community Development Office, the club has been forced to file suit.
The City continues to hold some two miles of rail, a number of switches, associated
track components, several historic depot benches and sewveral other pieces of
equipment of a minor nature. The club's Board of Directors and Officers are at a
loss to understand the City's action since the City has been provided detailed
documentation as to proof of ownership by the Club. All the rail,track supplies
and benches were donated to the club by the Southern Railway System. Back in 1983,
when the club was still deeply involved with the Depot's development, representatives
of the Depot Board and the City's Community Development Office approached the club
regarding moving the club's materials from the Depot property to a City compound.
An O.K. was given after assurance was received that the materials would be protected
and cared for and that the club could have ready access and move them at the club's
convenience. Unfortunately for the club, the City has decided not to honor its
agreements so we must now depend on the courts to get back what is already ours!
There should be a message here, not only for us but for others as well.
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STEAM EXPO

Expo '86, dubbed Steam Expo by fans, promises to be the biggest gathering

of operating steam locolotives since steam was retired. Locomotives from all
over the world. Among the locomotives are CP #374 a 4-4-0, CP #2860 a 4-6-4,
BC Rails 2-8-0 #3716, 4-6-2 #2341, UP #8444, SP #4449, possibly N&W #611. A
number of locomotives from around the world including an Austrailian 4-6-2,
an English 4-6-0 a 4-8-4 from Mexico, and a Chinese 2-10-2 (I've heard that
this locomotive hasn't been built yet). The Only hitch on the horizon is
Burlington Northern's ban on any steam locomotives passing over their rails.,
BN {8 the only American rail line servicing the fair town of Vancouver.
(info from the Bluewater Sential).

00000000

BRAND NEwW PINS

GREAT NORTHWIS.
RAIL EXCURSION

Just Arrived!

The c1oisonne'1ape1 pins for the
Great Northwest Rail Excursion arrived
several days late. We are sorry they
missed the train and we appreciate the
patience of those on the train who wished
to purchase a pin.

(Actual Dimensions: 5/8" x 7/8")

If you wish a souvenir of that Tovely weekend, the pin, attractively
enameled in blue, white, green, off-white, and ruby red, with gold frame
and lettering is just the ticket. It depicts Mount Hood and the Union
Station clock tower, 1lists the cities visited, and includes the Sept. 21-
22, 1985, date.

Please use the form below for ordering pins. The pins will be mailed
postpaid and satisfaction is gquaranteed.

S S St IC T~ S g~ MET P ROE WA B DO ST REET TR ST TRLE TIR RPN T R - il ” S T S ST R R T W

Concessions - GNWRE
PNWC - NRHS

Room 1, Union Station
Portland, Oregon 97209

I wish to order pins @ $4.00 each. Total $
Cash, check, or money order is enclosed.

NAME
STREET

CITY STATE ZIP
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The following souvenirs of steam locomotive 4449 and the 1984 Louisiana World's Fair
Daylight Excursion are still available by mail order. These items are in stock as of
1 October 1985, and will not be available when stocks are depleted.

Please send check, money order, of VISA/Mastercard information. No C.0.D.'s.

A11 orders should include street address & please allow up to four weeks.

BOOKS & PO